NORFOLK SHOW JUMPING CLUB

Annual General Meeting

  8.00pm Tuesday October 29th 2013 at Elm Farm, St Faiths

Apologies: Val Attenborough, Stacey Craske,  Kate Clarke, Cheryl Sutton, Christine Williams, Donna and James Chapman,  Lizzy Gray and Ian Williamson, 

Minutes of the 2012 AGM: were proposed by John Jacks, seconded Dawn Bloyce, agreed and signed.

Matters arising: none. 

Chairman’s Report: Tony Mallett thanked everyone for everything they had done over the previous year, including Cherry Bee, Humberstone and Easton College. Some events were not as well supported as others.  Houghton  International proved an excellent venue and thanks to Dawn Bloyce for raising so much sponsorship. He thanked all who helped make it a success and there are plans to do the same again in 2014.  The Summer Season was difficult again. Dusty Carver had worked hard to produce Cherry Bee to look good,  and it is a lot of work to get everything organised, and it is disappointing when not enough people support the events. Over the last two years April shows have proved a problem, the committee have decided to stay indoors for April at Easton in 2014. Easton attracts more people. Easton have offered to do on a surface outdoors.  Have booked dates with British Showjumping.  Will do less in summer than winter because there are so many shows in the summer and people don't travel when diesel is expensive.  Shows are booked at Easton for winter, schedules available at AGM.  It has proved difficult to make shows pay, but most shows have been successful.  Thank you to all committee who make shows work.  

Patrice McAllister asked how access to arena would be possible when jumping on outdoor surface at Easton, reply: “through middle doors”, Patrice McAllister said “what about ringworm?”.   Tony Mallett replied, “Ringworm shouldn't be a problem”.  Patrice McAllister said, “What about their health and safety rules?”.  Tony Mallett replied, “Shouldn't be a problem”.  Patrice McAllister asked, “Why does catering close early sometimes?”  Tony Mallett replied, “That they usually stay open”.

Treasurer’s Report:  The accounts show a profit of £2,939 for the year. Simon Peasley reported that there have been less shows this year but that the show run at Houghton International had been very successful with  good sponsorship which nearly covered the prize money, He asked for a round of applause for Dawn Bloyce who had managed to get lots of different people involved and raise over £3000 in sponsorship, everyone enjoyed the event.   He also  thanked Ben Burgess, Uttings Insurance and Allen and Paige for sponsoring the Club.  Also David Gayton for his donation towards the new trailer which supplemented funds raised at the  race night where David Gayton had also provided the Fish and Chips. Income had also been produced from  hire of NSJC  jumps to Aylsham Show, Area 28 and The Regional show.   Simon Peasley thanked Tina Coe for organising the judges and thanked the judges and course builders who always support the NSJC shows.  He thanked Valerie Rose and Jenni Bilborough for ably taking the entries at every show. The balance sheet shows £15,617, which includes the equipment which is depreciated fairly hard each year, the new trailer and payments made for the next year. The jumps are looking really good thanks to David Gayton,  There were no questions.

Supporters club:  Cheryl Sutton has sadly retired from the committee and there is no Supporters Club for the time being.

Committee:  Tony Mallett, Sue Peasley, Tina Coe and Stacey Craske are standing down by rotation and are willing to stand for re-election. Kate Clarke has retired from the committee. Richard Pointer proposed Patrice McAllister to join the committee, Dawn Bloyce seconded, Tony Mallett proposed Gina Mallett, Richard Pointer seconded, Simon Peasley proposed the committee on block, Dawn Bloyce seconded. All agreed.  
The election of the officers followed:

a. Election of Chairman – Tony Mallett was proposed by Richard Pointer, seconded by Sue Peasley and elected

b. Election of Vice Chairman – Richard Pointer proposed by Tony Mallett, seconded by Simon Peasley and elected

c. Election of Secretary – Sue Peasley was proposed by Tony Mallett, seconded by Stephen Dye and elected.

d. Election of Treasurer – Simon Peasley was proposed by Dawn Bloyce, seconded by Stephen Dye and elected.

e. Election of President – John Jacks was proposed by Simon Peasley, seconded by Tony Mallett and elected.

Val Attenborough and Howard Rose are Life Vice Presidents.  Sue Peasley reported that Oliver Thurtle had sadly died earlier in the year and offered condolences to his family. Richard Pointer proposed that Sid Walpole and Dusty Carver should be vice presidents.  This was seconded by Sue Peasley.
Plans for 2014. Tony Mallett said that shows without sponsorship make no profit, Houghton International is a higher profile show so it is easier to get sponsorship. He asked “What do members want for next year?”.   Tamsin Conyers suggested it might be a good  idea to run more winter shows.  Richard Pointer said better to not run amateur shows.   Simon Peasley expressed concern that Easton college is expensive to hire.  Tony Mallett said he was negotiating to do a deal for two days.  He then listed number of horses at shows throughout the year.   Most horses attend Easton shows all with between 80 to 90 horses,   The Unaffiliated classes help pay the costs of Junior Shows.  Members seem to want to go to Easton.   Sid Walpole asked what is the committee planning for 2014?.  Tony Mallett replied, Less summer shows, April show at Easton, September show at Easton, And Houghton dates are booked.  Aylsham Show committee have been approached and another day may be possible?   Have also thought about tagging onto other prestige events but didn't find anything.  Richard Pointer said the committee felt that the normal every day shows lacked support.  Pat Sumner asked whether the committee had thought about Sandringham. Dawn Bloyce had tried. It was felt that there seem to be too many shows.  Chloe Woodcock said there is not much at weekends, Anna Peruzzi-Smith said that competitors need to know there are enough for classes to run. John Jacks suggested that committee should approach financial people at Easton and perhaps pay per horse or similar. Valerie Rose said that people from away always like Cherry Bee as a venue. Tony Mallett said all committee like Cherry Bee but it is not attracting enough support.  He thanked Dusty Carver for providing showground at Cherry Bee, Dusty Carver said there seems to be too much going on and he can't keep the ground just for one show.   Sid Walpole said the Club used to run all summer and not in the winter, now gone full circle. Leon McLoughlin suggested that Club could do a survey.   

AOB:  Dusty Carver asked whether the Club wanted to book any dates at Cherry Bee and it was agreed not to for the time being.  A Vote of Thanks was recorded to Dusty Carver. Dawn Bloyce recorded a Vote of Thanks to the sponsors for Houghton International.

The Meeting closed at 9:30pm


